SAFETY COMMITTEE

August 1, 2016

The August 1, 2016 Safety Committee meeting was called to order at 8:00 p.m. in Council Chambers by Bill Thornton, Chairman. Safety Committee members present were Tom Shumaker and Bill Thornton.

Others present included: Scott Washburn, Mayor; Dan Ross, Police Captain; Rick Roberts; and Sarah Bennett, Clerk.

The following bills were presented:

| | POLICE | FIRE | MUNI. CT. |
|-----------------------------|---------|--------|-----------|
| AT & T | 96.53 | | |
| AT & T | 321.68 | | |
| A-1 Printing | 37.54 | | |
| Bender Communications | 4510.00 | | |
| Commercial Savings Bank | | | 160.26 |
| D.R. Ebel | 210.69 | | |
| E & K Independent | | 403.87 | |
| First Aid Now | 28.87 | 28.88 | |
| Galls | 209.23 | | |
| Karen Kline | | | 254.00 |
| Mansfield Police Department | 520.00 | | |
| Newell-Johnson Insurance | | | 125.00 |
| Parsell Plumbing & Heating | 105.62 | | |
| Path Master | 105.00 | | |
| Reineke Motors, Inc. | 48.89 | | |
| Richard Grafmiller | | | 1253.37 |
| Thyssenkrupp Elevator | | | 917.09 |
| Ohio State Highway Patrol | 665.00 | | |
| Univ Reference Lab | 123.00 | | |
| University Reference Labs | 25.00 | | |
| US Bank | 385.93 | | |
| Wy Co Law Library Res Bd | | | 2938.94 |
| Yeater's Laundry | 230.00 | | |
| Total | 7622.98 | 432.75 | 5648.66 |

TOTAL BILLS: \$13,704.39

A motion was made by Mr. Thornton, seconded by Mr. Shumaker, for the approval and payment of bills totaling \$13,704.39. Upon Voice Vote, all members voted Yes. The Chairman declared the motion carried.

The minutes of the July 5, 2016 Safety Committee meeting, having been mailed to each Safety Committee member, were approved as received.

A request was reviewed from Ms. Breann Fredritz, Thiel's Wheels, to place a tent in the dul-desac at the end of Tarhe Trail for the annual Backyard BBQ event they have scheduled for Saturday, August 27, 2016. The tent will probably go up on Friday and be taken down on Sunday or Monday by Delphos Tent, and the Thiel's Wheels staff will again will the holes immediately following the removal of the tent.

A motion was made by Mr. Shumaker, seconded by Mr. Thornton, to allow a tent to be placed in the Tarhe Trail cul-de-sac for Thiel's Wheels Backyard BBQ to be held on Saturday, August 27, 2016, as requested. Upon Roll Call, all members voted Yes. The Chairman declared the motion carried.

It was noted that due to the resignation of Mr. Scot Swinehart as a members of City Council that his seat on the Safety Committee will need to be filled. This seat is an appointment by the Mayor.

Mr. Shumaker indicated that construction materials for the Sewer Separation Project that have been placed near the intersection of Third Street and Wyandot Avenue are obstructing the view of motorists.

Mr. Shumaker reported that he received an inquiry as to why the Police Department is patrolling in the area of US 23/SH 53. Captain Ross indicated that this area is located within the City limits.

Captain Ross reported that the placement of "No Thru Trucks" sign(s) on Greenbrier Road, as approved by the Safety Committee at the July 5, 2016 Safety Committee meeting cannot be placed in this area because of local deliveries.

Captain Ross indicated that he has suggested a directional sign be placed behind the fairgrounds identifying locations of businesses within the area.

Captain Ross expressed appreciation on behalf of the Police Department to Mr. Keith Niederkohr, Parks Manager, and employees of the Parks Department for landscaping work that was done recently at the Safety Building

| There being no further business, the Chairn | nan declared the meeting adjourned. |
|---|-------------------------------------|
| | |
| Sarah J. Bennett, Clerk | Bill Thornton, Chairman |